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Amnesty International has issued a formal rebuttal of statements made by a certain Mr Géoffroy Claise 
Youlou at a press conference he held with two other organisations on 8 December 2011 in Kinshasa, in 
the Democratic Republic of Congo (DRC). Consequently, all documents, statements and messages 
distributed by whatever means by Mr Géoffroy Claise Youlou, his representatives or any other person or 
organisation connected with him or this press conference must not be attributed to Amnesty 
International.  
  
Mr Géoffroy Claise Youlou is not in any way connected to Amnesty International. He is neither an 
employee or member of the organisation. 
 
Amnesty International does not have an office in either the Republic of Congo or the Democratic 
Republic of Congo, and neither does it have representatives authorised to speak on its behalf resident 
in either of these two countries. Amnesty International members resident in the DRC and the Republic 
of Congo are not authorised to present the positions taken by Amnesty International. 

  
For the last 50 years, Amnesty international has worked for the promotion, protection and respect of 
human rights throughout the world. Its actions are impartial and independent of any government, 
political ideology, economic interest or religion.  
 

 


